## SPORTS AND RECREATION COMMITTEE REPORT, ANNUAL PARISH MEETING, MAY 2018

The sports and recreation committee supported by contributions from the parish council and the cricket teams who use the ground have used local contractors to replace the old and leaking roof of the pavilion and also arranged for the cutting back of a number of large trees which were encroaching on the building and having a detrimental impact. These initiatives should enable the pavilion to continue in use for many years to come.

The porta loos which were vandalised last year are still an issue which needs to be resolved, Frank Eve is investigating the possibility of providing new facilities for the coming season jointly funded by WPC and the cricket teams.

Once again in 2018 Haverhill CC third xi will play their home games at the Withersfield ground and Wratting Lions cc will continue to use the facility for their mid-week matches.

A friendly cricket match game has been arranged for July 1<sup>st</sup> where we hope to engage the village population and possibly recruit new members for the cricket club and encourage greater use of the facilities.

**Denis Elavia**